Barrow Gurney Parish Council 

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council 

held on Wednesday 5th July 2023 at 19.00pm in the Village Hall

Present: Eric Gates, Andy Robbins, Andrew Sheridan, Sandra Gibson, Nick Tyrrell.

In attendance: Olga Shepherd (Clerk), Anniemieke Waite (NSC Councillor) and 1 resident.

1.7.23 Apologies 

Apology received from Phil Carnell 

2.7.23 Declaration of Interests


No Interests were declared 

3.7.23 Minutes The Minutes of the  Parish Council Meeting of 10th May 2023 were APPROVED and signed by the Chairman.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

· The Chairman welcomed the newly elected North Somerset Councilor Anniemieke Waite and introduced the Parish Council Members.

· John Gibbs, who has expressed an interest in being co-opted to become a Parish Councillor  attended the meeting.

· No other issues were raised under the Public Participation section

4.7.23 Cooption


No applications were received at this time.

5.7.23 Planning applications:


The following planning applications were considered:

	Planning Application number and address
	Description of proposal
	Parish Council Comment 

NSC Decision

	23/P/1294/TPO

Barrow Court

Barrow Lane
	T3 Atlas Cedar remove dead wood. T65 Corsican Pine crown reduction on N/E side by 4 mtrs. T104 Scots Pine fell replace with pine. T103 Horse Chestnut crown lift to 3 mtrs.
	The Parish Council has no objection

	23/P/1248/AOC

12 Barrow Court
	Request to discharge condition numbers 3 (1:20 drawing of new glazed doors showing plan, section and elevation). And conditions 5 ( Please find attached architectural detail design drawings of the proposed cross vault.) from application 23/P/0084/LBC
	PC comment: No objection

	23/P/1039/AOC

Bristol Airport
	Request to discharge conditions 20 & 25 (Integrated Landscape and Biodiversity

Mitigation and Management Plan details), Condition 23 (Biodiversity Construction Management Plan details) and Condition 24 (Scheme of Grassland Mitigation and

Translocation) on application 18/P/5118/OUT - Bristol Airport Ltd


	PCAA comment: OBJECT


6.7.23 Former Barrow Hospital Site


Andrew Sheridan reported to the Council that there is some improvement in communication regarding the problems on the site. Discussions had taken place between the PC and the NSC enforcement officer. The Parish Council were reassured by NSC that further flooding of Hospital Road in the coming winter could result in a breach of condition notice.  It was noted that DWH plan to close their activities on site in the coming months. 

 
Councillor Waite said that she is aware of the ongoing problems on the site as she has met the local residents who are thoroughly frustrated and fed up. 

Once again, the lack of oversight by the NSC was discussed. It was also noted that the developers were given Planning Permission provided that access was maintained for local residents. The conditions of this permission were not met and NSC has failed to monitor the situation. 

8.7.23 Stancombe Quarry Grant application

The Clerk reported that an application has been submitted on the 26thJune 2023 for funding of two defibrillators to be located at the Fox and Goose pub and the Church. Additional documents were requested by Stancombe Quarry. These documents will be collated and submitted by the Clerk separately.

9.7.23 Village Green 

Nick Tyrrell reported that maintenance of the Village Green is ongoing. As part of the weed management programme it was agreed that it is best to pull up the weeds in the autumn for long term effect. Andy Robbins offered to help Rob Mackenzie, who is currently  overseeing the maintenance work.

10.7.23 Highways, Pavements, Verges and Footpaths


The update was received on following issues: 

- the footpath between Dial Lane and Freeman's Lane is still overgrown. Pedestrians do not seem to use this route.

- Barrow Street flooding – investigation of the outfall using  CCTV was done by NSC,  but a buried chamber was discovered under the driveway. A trial hole excavation will be needed to assess the blockage beyond the chamber . NSC is planning to do this and remedy the situation before the rainy season starts.   

- The Barrow Mill House – this job was referred to Highways. It was noted that the work required has been listed on the minor works register to be completed when priorities allow but in any event within the financial year. Councillor Waite offered to enquire about timing.
- Unsafe stiles –  it has been reported  that NSC   has sent the PC’s extensive report about unsafe stiles to the landowner. He is happy to refurbish or replace the existing stiles  as necessary. It was noted that NSC is not investing in stiles as it contradicts their Accessibility Policy and therefore cannot fund the replacement of stiles. It appeared that the neighbouring parish councils also experience the same problem of unsafe stiles. Councillor Waite offered to put BGPC in touch with other Councils in order to explore the options of making the paths more accessible for all.


- Diamond Jubilee stone inscription – the works are to start imminently. 

11.7.23 Parish Orderly

The Council was advised that the contract has been signed with JB Rural Services to carry out the grounds maintenance in the village i. e. maintenance of  gateways, strimming and general tidying up. 

12.7.23 Assets of Community Value

Discussions took place about the future of the pub as the current tenancy is ending in August 2023. Red Oak had not responded to a request to meet  representatives of the PC. Making the pub an Asset of Community Value might enable local residents to influence the outcome   in the event that it were to come up for a sale in the future. 

13.7.23 Finance and Administration 

a) It was NOTED that  the Public Rights period from 5 June 2023 to 14 July 2023 has been published on the Council’s website and the village noticeboard.

b) The following documents were reviewed and confirmed fit for purpose:


1) Standing Orders 



2) Financial Regulations



3) Asset Register


4) Risk Management Schedule

c) The following Policies were reviewed and adopted by the Council: 



1) Code of Conduct



2) Data Protection Policy



3) Data Retention Policy

d) Q1 Bank reconciliation was reviewed and APPROVED (emailed to all members along with the bank statements prior to the meeting)

e) To following payments made since the last meeting were ratified:

	
	Net
	VAT
	Total amount

	Grit bin for Hobbs Lane
	£222.99
	£44.59
	£267.58

	Weedkiller 
	£31.99
	£6.40
	£38.39

	PCAA membership 2023-24
	
	
	£75.00

	PCAA contribution to legal fees
	
	
	£300.00

	David Brown quote for inscription on the Jubilee Stone
	£600.00
	£120.00
	£720.00

	 Clerk’s mileage (July meeting)
	
	
	£15.99

	 Clerk’s salary 
	
	
	Available to the Council

	Home office expense
	
	
	£24.00/mnth


14.7.23 Open forum for Information only


The Chairman reminded everyone about available ALCA courses for Councilors, which can be booked via ALCA website.

15.7.23 Proposed dates of future meetings: 6 September 2023; 

